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From: Robert James IV


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:20 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Robert James IV


Lakewood, CO 80228


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Again I urge you to allow my contrbutions to be matched the same way  
as large corporate and lobbying groups contributions.  Allowing my  
contributions to be matched is the only fair and equitable thing to  
do to allow for full citizen participation in the electoral process.   
Thank you for your consideration of this matter.


Sincerely,


Robert James IV



mailto:James6979@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Rosemary Wetherold


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:20 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Rosemary Wetherold


Austin, TX 78735


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:roses@ix.netcom.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: jonathan stottmann


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:20 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


jonathan stottmann


louisville, KY 40207


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  


candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


I would like to let you know that I do donate through these sites  
because they make donations easier than finding information about  
each individual candidate, writing and mailing a check, etc. I am  
able to make small donations (usually $20-$50) to several candidates  
at once. I realize that the rule is intended to encourage candidates  
to be responsive to ordinary individuals rather than large  
corporations, lobbyists or powerful PACs. Collection sites that  
simply pass along a donor’s contribution without doing wholesale  
fundraising actually help accomplish this goal.


Please consider allowing donor collection sites that simply forward  
individual donations to be counted in matching fund calculations.


  Thank you.



mailto:stottmann4023@insightbb.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Panorea Petsas


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:20 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Panorea Petsas


San Leandro, CA 94578


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:pmpetsas@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Kathi Wermter


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:19 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Kathi Wermter


Superior, WI 54880


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:imfirecat3@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Micah Pilat


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:19 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Micah Pilat


Cleveland, OH 44135


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:george_xviii@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Sandra Denmon


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:19 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Sandra Denmon


Roswell, GA 30076


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:sbdenmon@comcast.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Gary S. Hogle


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:18 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Gary S. Hogle


Scandia, MN 55073


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:gary@twinpinefarm.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Perry Trimble


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:18 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Perry Trimble


Covington, TN 38019


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Perry Trimble
Covington, Tn 38019



mailto:trimblep@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Judy Beeman


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:19 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Judy Beeman


Weatherford, TX 76088-2402


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:jbfrecklefoot@sbcglobal.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Carl Elkin


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:19 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Carl Elkin


Sudbury, MA 01776


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


I believe laws should be constructed to empower ordinary citizens.   
Rejecting this opinion would help do so



mailto:carlelkin@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Erik Wheaton


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:22 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Erik Wheaton


Happy Camp, CA 96039


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Erik Wheaton



mailto:dr_w@linuxmail.org

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: m hawkins


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:22 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


m hawkins


durango, CO 81301


Comment:
I LIKE DONATING THROUGH ACT BLUE!!  it is easy and convenient.
I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the  
Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual credit  
card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under  
the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:m_moonbeam@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Brendan O'Shea


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:22 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Brendan O'Shea


Portland, OR 97219


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:3rendan@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Lauren  Pacheco-Theard


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:22 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Lauren  Pacheco-Theard


Coeur d Alene, ID 83814-9011


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:bth8fire4u@imaxmail.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Marilyn Trimble


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:22 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Marilyn Trimble


Covington,, TN 38019


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:pinky@bellsouth.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: walter hanson


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:22 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


walter hanson


seattle, WA 98136


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:walterah@drizzle.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Darlene Wilson


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:22 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Darlene Wilson


Wise, VA 24293


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:dgwils0@uky.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Morel Hughey


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:20 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Morel Hughey


City, GA 31907


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


On a personal level, the FEC should be promoting involvement in the  
election process. So often people feel disenfranchised, or  
bewildered, by the enormous amounts of money that that it takes to  
run a campaign today. ActBlue, and others organizations like it level  
the playing field by providing a mechanism for the "little guy" to  
pool their money together for candidates they support.


Thank you.



mailto:mhughey@inbox.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Philip Skaggs


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:21 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Philip Skaggs


East Grand Rapids, MI 49506


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


I've personally donated via ActBlue and have set up two ActBlue pages  
that have brought in over $4000 from small donors.  They want to be  
matched.  ActBlue is essentially a conduit, it isn't a PAC.


Thank you.



mailto:pcskaggs@sbcglobal.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Beverly Mead


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:21 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Beverly Mead


Iowa City, IA 52246-6102


Comment: I have recently become aware that the FEC is considering  
passage of Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31, which would not allow  
individual citizens' donations made online through ActBlue to  
political candidates' campaigns to be eligible for matching donations  
under the Matching Fund Act.


If that were to occur, the FEC would essentially be saying that my  
contributions to a candidate's campaign are not important, and do not  
mean anything in terms of public funding of political campaigns; that  
public funding from individuals and grassroots supporters do not  
count toward political matching funds.  That would be an insult, and  
a slap in the face, to those individuals who prefer to utilize  
ActBlue, versus submitting a contribution through an individual  
candidate's website.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.   
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's website are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable?  The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should, therefore, be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Beverly E. Mead
766 Bay Ridge Drive
Iowa City, IA  52246-6102



mailto:beverly-mead@uiowa.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Sally Gardnere


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:21 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Sally Gardnere


Culver City, CA 90232


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


My contribution should be matched, too.



mailto:grdnrsally@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Karita Hummer


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:15 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Karita Hummer


San Jose, CA 95110


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:KaritaHummer@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Kathryn Bosse


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:15 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Kathryn Bosse


Washington , DC 20005


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:kathrynbosse613@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Lourdes Demers


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:15 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Lourdes Demers


,


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:ldemers@philorch.org

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Grace D'Avola


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:14 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Grace D'Avola


Brooklyn, NY 11223


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:graceda@earthlink.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Teresa Knight


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:14 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Teresa Knight


Enola, PA 17025


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:optingoutsro@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Christina Licker


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:14 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Christina Licker


aptos, CA 95003


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 
I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.
Christina Licker



mailto:Clicker107@sbcglobal.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Christine  Escobar


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:15 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Christine  Escobar


Oak Park, IL 60302


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Christine Escobar



mailto:enhippo@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Patricia Paton


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:14 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Patricia Paton


Canyon, CA 94516


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:ppaton@pacbell.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Margaret Myers


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:14 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Margaret Myers


Champaign, IL 61821


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:margaret_myers9@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Eric Morris


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:14 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Eric Morris


St. Jacob, IL 62281


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:ewmorr@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: kathy wilkinson


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:14 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
kathy wilkinson


west des  moines, IA 50266


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 
I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.


My husband and I support this totally!



mailto:rwkawilk@mac.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Patricia Puzzo


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:18 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Patricia Puzzo


South Daytona, FL 32119


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


ActBlue is NOT a PAC. Rather, it's much more like the PayPal service  
in that it simply makes it easy and secure for small donors to manage  
their contributions. When a candidate receives a contribution from me  
through ActBlue, they see my name as the donor, not a big anonymous  
pile of money.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate'€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:puzzo.p@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Priscilla  Oien


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:18 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Priscilla  Oien


Tualatin, Oregon, OR 97062


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:pgoien@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Heather Pritchard


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:18 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Heather Pritchard


Aliso Viejo, CA 92656


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:e4edwards@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Ryan Clouse


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:18 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Ryan Clouse


Bowling Green, KY 42101


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Ryan Clouse



mailto:clouse.ryan@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: virginia coulter


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:16 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


virginia coulter


iowa City, IA 52245


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:virginia.coulter@mail.house.gov

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Liz Fossett


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:16 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Liz Fossett


Covington, KY 41015


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:lizfossett@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Eli Cates


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:16 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Eli Cates


Pittsburgh, PA 15219


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:elicates@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Claudia Osbourne


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:15 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Claudia Osbourne


Uniondale, NY 11553


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:cosbourne@mac.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Darrell Davis


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:15 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Darrell Davis, Jr


Kerrville, TX 78028


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:<Darrell Davis>

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Miguel Garcia


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:15 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Miguel Garcia


Matthews, NC 28105


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Miguel D. Garcia



mailto:mdgarciab@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Stephen Gewirtz


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:16 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Stephen Gewirtz


Baltimore, MD 21218-3926


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Let me add that I have contributed to a presidential candidate, and  
my contribution was processed through ActBlue; I would hope that my  
contribution will be matched by public funds; otherwise, the  
Commission will be discriminating against me.


Thank you.



mailto:gewirtz@bellatlantic.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Donna Bebermeyer


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:24 PM


 
----------------------------------------- 
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com) 
----------------------------------------- 
 
Donna Bebermeyer 
 
 
Saint Charles, MO 63301 
 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge 
the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my individual credit card 
contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 
 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing 
disincentives for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would 
have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds. 
 
I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 
page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my personal funds 
(and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President 
web site, with all of the same safeguards and disclaimers. 
 
I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for 
President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online contribution be 
any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, 
much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the 
Commission. 
 
 
 



mailto:bobbintaylor@aol.com

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: Henry Burton


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:24 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Henry Burton


Hood River, OR 97031


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:08hcb@williams.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Mary Courtenay


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:24 PM


 
----------------------------------------- 
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com) 
----------------------------------------- 
 
Mary Courtenay 
 
 
Hayward, CA 94541 
 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge 
the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my individual credit card 
contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 
 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing 
disincentives for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would 
have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds. 
 
I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 
page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my personal funds 
(and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President 
web site, with all of the same safeguards and disclaimers. 
 
I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for 
President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online contribution be 
any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, 
much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the 
Commission. 
 
 
 



mailto:m.courtenay@sbcglobal.net

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: Patrick Brown


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:24 PM


 
----------------------------------------- 
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com) 
----------------------------------------- 
 
Patrick Brown 
 
 
Winston-Salem, NC 27106 
 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge 
the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my individual credit card 
contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 
 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing 
disincentives for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would 
have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds. 
 
I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 
page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my personal funds 
(and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President 
web site, with all of the same safeguards and disclaimers. 
 
I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for 
President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online contribution be 
any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, 
much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the 
Commission. 
 
 
 



mailto:patrick@brownsweb.net

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: Ted Gellar


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:10 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Ted Gellar


Chapel Hill, NC 27514


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:tedgellar@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Thomas Jackson


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


 
----------------------------------------- 
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com) 
----------------------------------------- 
 
Thomas Jackson 
 
 
Lakeland, FL 33805-4507 
 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge 
the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my individual credit card 
contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 
 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing 
disincentives for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would 
have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds. 
 
I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 
page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my personal funds 
(and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President 
web site, with all of the same safeguards and disclaimers. 
 
I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for 
President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online contribution be 
any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, 
much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the 
Commission. 
 
 
 



mailto:tjackson3210@yahoo.com

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: bEVERLEY Abel


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


 
----------------------------------------- 
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com) 
----------------------------------------- 
 
bEVERLEY Abel 
 
 
Chapel Hill, NC 27516 
 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge 
the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my individual credit card 
contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 
 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing 
disincentives for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would 
have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds. 
 
I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 
page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my personal funds 
(and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President 
web site, with all of the same safeguards and disclaimers. 
 
I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for 
President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online contribution be 
any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, 
much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the 
Commission. 
 
 
 



mailto:beverley.abel@gmail.com

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: Leland Talbot


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


 
----------------------------------------- 
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com) 
----------------------------------------- 
 
Leland Talbot 
 
 
Bethany Beach, DE 19930 
 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge 
the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my individual credit card 
contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 
 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing 
disincentives for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would 
have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds. 
 
I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 
page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my personal funds 
(and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President 
web site, with all of the same safeguards and disclaimers. 
 
I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for 
President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online contribution be 
any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, 
much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the 
Commission. 
 
 
 



mailto:occhef19930@yahoo.com

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: Frank Bing


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:24 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Frank Bing


Chandler, AZ 85226-1425


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:frankbcta@aol.com

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: Randall  Thompson


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Randall  Thompson


Old Fort, NC 28762


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you for your attention to this important matter.


Sincerely,


Randall Thompson.



mailto:randallt@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Sarah Swisher


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Sarah Swisher


New York, NY 10024


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Sites like ActBlue only act as a credit card clearing house to make  
individual contributions easier, they do not advocate for candidates  
or act as a PAC.  It is my initiative, the initiative of the  
individual small donor, that brings about any contribution through  
ActBlue.  Please allow contributions through this site to be matched  
as individual contributions - it gives more impact to individual  
small donors as was the intent of campaign financing restrictions in  
the first place.


Thank you.



mailto:salswisher@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Valerie Janecki


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Valerie Janecki


Morris, IL 60450


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:valsagem@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Sara Starkey


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Sara Starkey


Sherman, TX 75090


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


In this age of emerging technology, ActBlue made it easy for me to  
participate for the candidate of my choice.  Please do not penalize  
citizens that have been brought into the process of our democracy for  
using this technological advancement.


Thank you.



mailto:wirerocks@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Corinne Marasco


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Corinne Marasco


Kingstowne, VA 22315


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. If Draft AO 2007-31 passes, it means the  
FEC has taken the position that it's OK to raise millions of dollars  
from special interests and lobbyists -- but the money raised in small  
amounts from thousands of hard working Americans who care about their  
country doesn't count.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate'€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? ActBlue helps  
facilitate those small dollar contributions. There's no reason  
contributions via ActBlue should not count for public financing  
purposes.


The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less  
provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the  
Commission.


Thank you.


Corinne Marasco



mailto:c.marasco@verizon.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Maureen McGettigan


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Maureen McGettigan


Green Harbor, MA 02041


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31.    
I think that it is important for the Commission to understand that  
Act Blue is a way for people to contribute to candidates on line.   
What actually happens is that you go to Act Blue and choose your  
candidate and dedicate your money specifically to your candidate.   
Act Blue then sends on what you've donated.   The money *doesn't* go  
to ActBlue in one big bundle and then Act Blue decides where to spend  
a lump of cash.


It's really about making it easy for individual donors to donate to  
the candidates they want rather than having to go hopping around the  
internet trying to find individual sites that may or may not have  
decent security settings.  With Act Blue there is confidence that you  
don't have to worry about identity theft.  This isn't about big money  
in politics buying politicians.  It's about small money donors  
funding the candidates of their choice.  I'm from Massachusetts and  
last year I donated to congressional races in Illinois, New York and  
Pennsylvania.  Eric Massa, Joe Sestak and John Laesch were all Act  
Blue candidates.


I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit  
individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to  
be matched under the Matching Fund Act.  It's one way to keep people  
involved in our democracy.


Thank you.  Maureen McGettigan



mailto:m.mcgettigan@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Maria Jante


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:13 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Maria Jante


Phoenixville, PA 19460


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate'€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


M. Jante



mailto:ajsignups@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Shawn DeFrance


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Shawn DeFrance


Dallas , TX 75229


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:shawn.defrance@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Alan Demers


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:13 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Alan Demers


Hector, NY 14841


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:ademers@cs.cornell.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Gail Criger


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:24 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Gail Criger


Front Royal, VA 22630


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:grammc@shentel.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Billie Piazza


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:24 PM


 
----------------------------------------- 
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com) 
----------------------------------------- 
 
Billie Piazza 
 
 
Lansing, MI 48912-3115 
 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge 
the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my individual credit card 
contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 
 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing 
disincentives for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would 
have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds. 
 
I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 
page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my personal funds 
(and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President 
web site, with all of the same safeguards and disclaimers. 
 
I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for 
President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online contribution be 
any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, 
much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the 
Commission. 
 
 
 



mailto:unequal9patch@sbcglobal.net

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: mark tuniewicz


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


 
----------------------------------------- 
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com) 
----------------------------------------- 
 
mark tuniewicz 
 
 
Nashua, NH 03060 
 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge 
the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my individual credit card 
contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 
 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing 
disincentives for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would 
have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds. 
 
I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 
page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my personal funds 
(and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President 
web site, with all of the same safeguards and disclaimers. 
 
I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for 
President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online contribution be 
any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, 
much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the 
Commission. 
 
 
 



mailto:marktun@gmail.com

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: Alicia Simmons


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:25 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Alicia Simmons


Iowa City , IA 52242


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:alicia-simmons@uiowa.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: andi gladstone


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:24 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


andi gladstone


Spencer, NY 14883


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:andiglad@lightlink.com

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: Eileen Smith


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:24 PM


 
----------------------------------------- 
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com) 
----------------------------------------- 
 
Eileen Smith 
 
 
Oakdale, PA 15071-1277 
 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge 
the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my individual credit card 
contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 
 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing 
disincentives for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would 
have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds. 
 
I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 
page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my personal funds 
(and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President 
web site, with all of the same safeguards and disclaimers. 
 
I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for 
President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online contribution be 
any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, 
much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the 
Commission. 
 
 
 



mailto:ivagator@verizon.net

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: Kyle  Flood


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:13 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Kyle  Flood


Muncie, IN 47304


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:kcflood@bsu.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Michael Macfadden


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:12 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Michael Macfadden


Seattle, WA 98115-7110


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:m_macfadden@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Lynn  Amano


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:12 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Lynn  Amano


Chevy Chase, MD 20815


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Lynn Amano
ljamano@mindspring.com
3714 Stewart Drive
Chevy Chase, MD 20815



mailto:ljamano@mindspring.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: KENNETH MURRAY


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:13 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


KENNETH MURRAY


bethany, CT 06524


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:murray.kenneth@sbcglobal.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Stella Herzig


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:13 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Stella Herzig


Davenport, IA 52803


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you for examining your conscience and doing the RIGHT thing by  
matching the Act Blue funds.



mailto:herzigstellaj@sau.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Vickie Burns


To: Adam Lord


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:24 PM


 
----------------------------------------- 
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com) 
----------------------------------------- 
 
Vickie Burns 
 
 
Raleigh, NC 27612 
 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge 
the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my individual credit card 
contribution to John Edwards for President - made online through ActBlue - to be 
matched under the Matching Fund Act. 
 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing 
disincentives for presidential candidates to participate in the matching funds 
system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would 
have the Commission erect new barriers to participation in matching funds. 
 
I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards 2008 
page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my personal funds 
(and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The contribution page I used was 
exactly the same as the contribution page on the John Edwards for President 
web site, with all of the same safeguards and disclaimers. 
 
I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards for 
President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online contribution be 
any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this question, 
much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the 
Commission. 
 
 
 



mailto:vmburns1@aol.com

mailto:alord@johnedwards.com






From: Steven Wiese


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:10 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Steven Wiese


Minneapolis, MN 55404-4249


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit my  
individual credit card contribution to John Edwards for President -  
made online through ActBlue - to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing disincentives for presidential candidates to participate  
in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I contributed to John Edwards for President through the John Edwards  
2008 page on the ActBlue website. I made the contribution from my  
personal funds (and affirmed as much) using my credit card. The  
contribution page I used was exactly the same as the contribution  
page on the John Edwards for President web site, with all of the same  
safeguards and disclaimers.


I understand that individuals' contributions through the John Edwards  
for President web site are readily matchable. Why should my online  
contribution be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely  
addresses this question, much less provides an answer, and it should  
therefore be rejected by the Commission.



mailto:sbwiese1@qwest.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Patricia Pelfrey


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:11 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


 
Patricia Pelfrey


Phoenix, AZ 85021


 
Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, 
and permit individual credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the Matching Fund Act.


 
As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should be removing obstacles for presidential candidates 
to participate in the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new technologies and grassroots 
financing of presidential campaigns. Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect new barriers 
to participation in matching funds.


 


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential candidateâ❨�s web site are readily matchable. Why 
should an online contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft advisory opinion barely addresses this 
question, much less provides an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


 
Thank you.



mailto:ZAPatty@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Shelby Jike


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:12 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Shelby Jike


Ann Arbor, MI 48105


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:sheljike@umich.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Kent Addleman


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:12 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Kent Addleman


Cedar Falls, IA 50613


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:kentaddleman@earthlink.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Noreen Bloch


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Noreen Bloch


tygh valley, OR 97063


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:nfbloch@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Sean Richey


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Sean Richey


Alpharetta, GA 30004


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31.


All Act Blue does is process credit card orders.  It is not a PAC, or  
anything similar.  It merely processes donations that people would  
have made anyway.  Please allow Act Blue contributions to be matched  
through public funding.


Thank you.



mailto:seanrichey@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Suzanne warden


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Suzanne warden


San Jose, CA 95117


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:suzanne_warden@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: kristin barnett


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


kristin barnett


new york, NY 10025


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:kannbarnett@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Sandra Orr


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Sandra Orr


Bronx, NY 10466


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:mszoftig@optonline.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Tracey Noblette


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Tracey Noblette


Brookhaven , PA 19015


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:tnoblette@gmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Asa Hopkins


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Asa Hopkins


Pasadena, CA 91104


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


When I have contributed to candidates through ActBlue, I have  
considered my contribution to be exactly equivalent to a credit card  
contribution made through another credit card processor, or a written  
check.  Therefore, I feel that my contribution ought to be treated in  
law as equivalent to those delivered by this process.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:asa@caltech.edu

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Tara Joyce


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:22 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Tara Joyce


Painesville, OH 44077


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Tara Joyce



mailto:peter.perkins@sbcglobal.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: John Pastier


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:22 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


John Pastier


San Jose , CA 95112


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:pastier@earthlink.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Alan Poole


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:22 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Alan Poole


Tucson, AZ 85705


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:kujo1goodog@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Serelda Elliot


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Serelda Elliot


Faber, VA 22938


Comment: I frequently use ActBlue to make a small donation to someone  
I consider a worthy candidate. I don't consider ActBlue a PAC, but  
instead as a place that allows small donations to be distributed  
efficiently.


With regard to Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31, I urge the Commission  
to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual credit card  
contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched under the  
Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:serelda@ceva.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: ben brown


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


ben brown


delaware, OH 43015


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:bsbrown@columbus.rr.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Chadd Christiansen


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Chadd Christiansen


Ocoee, FL 34761


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:chadd.c@excite.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Nan Bozarth


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Nan Bozarth


Wilmington, NC 28411


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:nanbozarth@bellsouth.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Dheeraj Chand


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Dheeraj Chand


Alexandria, VA 22304


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:dheeraj@dheerajchand.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Jo Ann Crouch


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Jo Ann Crouch


FAIRFIELD, IA 52556


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.


Jo Ann Crouch



mailto:joanncrouch@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Philip Dracht


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Philip Dracht


Salt Lake City, UT 85151


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:pdracht@fabianlaw.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Rita Smith


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Rita Smith


Harrisburg, PA 17112


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:snowsmith@aol.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Stephanie K Pedersen


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Stephanie K Pedersen


Lakewood, CO 80228


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidate's web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:skpedersen@comcast.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Rachel Gordon


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Rachel Gordon


MOUNT KISCO                 , NY 10549


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:rgordo7@optonline.net

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Joan  Gallagher


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Joan  Gallagher


Santa Monica, CA 90405


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:jkincalif@hotmail.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com






From: Evan Leslie


To: feccomment@johnedwards.com


Subject: FEC Comment
Date: 12/12/2007 03:23 PM


-----------------------------------------
FEC Comment Submission (johnedwards.com)
-----------------------------------------


Evan Leslie


Houston, TX 77006


Comment: I am writing to comment on Draft Advisory Opinion 2007-31. I  
urge the Commission to reject Draft AO 2007-31, and permit individual  
credit card contributions made online through ActBlue to be matched  
under the Matching Fund Act.


As a supporter of public financing, I believe the Commission should  
be removing obstacles for presidential candidates to participate in  
the matching funds system. The Commission should be embracing new  
technologies and grassroots financing of presidential campaigns.  
Draft AO 2007-31, on the other hand, would have the Commission erect  
new barriers to participation in matching funds.


I understand that individuals' contributions through a presidential  
candidateâ€™s web site are readily matchable. Why should an online  
contribution through ActBlue be any less matchable? The draft  
advisory opinion barely addresses this question, much less provides  
an answer, and it should therefore be rejected by the Commission.


Thank you.



mailto:evansemailaddress@yahoo.com

mailto:feccomment@johnedwards.com



